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Community Preservation Committee Meeting

Thursday, October 27, 2011
The Community Preservation Committee (CPC) held a meeting in the Mural Room, Lower Level of the Town Hall on Thursday, October 27, 2011 beginning at 8:00 a.m.  Members present included Chairman John Bear, Tony Kelso, Brendan Keohan, Pat Loring, Holly Morris, and Norman Tucker.  Sarianna Seewald was absent.  Also present was Joe Grady, Conservation Administrator. 
CITIZEN INPUT 
No subject was brought forth.

CHAIR/VICE CHAIR REPORT
Mr. Bear reviewed the meeting schedule for the applicants to come before the CPC and explain their projects.  Mr. Grady noted that Gordon Cushing, Recreation Director was unavailable to attend the November CPC meeting and asked that the red barn project be postponed to a meeting in December.  The CPC changed the dates of its meetings in December.  The meetings will be on December 1 and 15 rather than December 8 and 22.

The Chairman designated each member as a contact lead and to apply project criterion to each funding application.
Ms. Loring reported the Town of Duxbury received $361,041 as its Community Preservation Act State matching revenue.
CPC FUNDING APPLICATIONS FOR 2012
2012-06 – Restoration of Entrance to Duxbury Free Library – Library Director Carol Jankowski explained the proposal.  Questions asked by the CPC included what is the restoration process; and will the entrance be restored to what it looked when it was built in 1926.  Mr. Kelso commented that in order to use CPA funds, it must be shown clearly that the project is a restoration project and not a maintenance issue.
2012-05 – Design of Sidewalk along Depot Street – Explaining the proposal were Peter Sullivan and Nancy Johnson of the Sidewalk and Bike Committee.  The funding request is for design of a sidewalk on Depot Street from Halls Corner to Surplus Street.  Mr. Sullivan noted the funding request was for design money and that the committee is researching potential grants for construction costs.  Ms. Loring commented that the committee needs to look at the total project from design to construction.  She asked for the list of grants that may be available.  The CPC also raised questions with regards to easements over private land and legal costs associated with the development of easements.  Mr. Bear asked the Sidewalk Committee provide examples of other towns where sidewalks have been funded by Community Preservation Act funds.

Mr. Kelso left meeting at 9:00 a.m.

2012-08 – Archeological Excavation of the First Meeting House site at Chestnut Street Burial Grounds – Terry Vose and Sheila Lynch explained the project.  Mr. Vose indicated that any artifacts would be housed at the Duxbury Rural & Historical Society’s Drew Library.  Mr. Tucker asked about storage, cataloging, and preservation costs.
ADMINISTRATIVE BUDGET REQUESTS

In-House Facilitator for Housing Projects – The CPC postponed discussion on this matter.  Mr. Bear reported he has questions regarding stipends and will be meeting with the Town Manager, Human Resources Director and a representative of the Personnel Board.

OPEN PROJECT UPDATES
Howlands Landing Park – Ms. Loring reported that Town Counsel had reviewed the draft conservation restriction and made some revisions to the document. 
Keene Mill Foundation – Mr. Grady submitted a purchase order for engineering services to design specifications for the project.
Crowell Conservation Area - Mr. Grady reported that DPW is working on landscaping the existing parking area off Congress Street.  NSTAR has donated $3,500 for plants.

PROJECT CLOSEOUTS
The CPC postponed action on closing out the Wright Building project until CPC signage is finished.

It was reported that the Tarkiln project is finished.  Ms. Loring made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Keohan.


Motion:  to closeout Article 17 3/07 ATM Tarkiln Community Center (Acct # 257 196 5711 05305 000) in the amount of $2,142.09 and Article 18 3/09 ATM Partial Restoration of Tarkiln Building (Acct # 257 196 5712 05305 210) in the amount of $1,510.93 and return to the CPA Fund a total of $3,653.02.

Vote:  5 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Tucker reported on the bids for a preservation consultant to complete a nomination application to the National Register of Historic Places for the Chestnut Street Burial Ground.  Mr. Tucker recommended Wendy Frontiero as the consultant.
The CPC discussed the next CPC news article for the Duxbury Clipper. 

ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS
The CPC reviewed draft minutes of the meetings on 9/8/2011 and 10/13/2011.  Mr. Tucker made a correction to the minutes indicating the historical reference for the cemetery on Chestnut Street is the “Chestnut Street Burial Ground”.  Ms. Morris made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Keohan.


Motion:  to approve the minutes of the meeting on 10/13/2011 as amended by Mr. Tucker with the cemetery name as “Chestnut Street Burial Ground”.


Vote: 4 – in favor; 0 – opposed; 1 – abstention (Loring).  Motion passed.

Ms. Morris made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Tucker.


Motion:  to approve the minutes of the meeting on 9/8/2011, as drafted.


Vote:  4 – in favor; 0 – opposed; 1 – abstention (Keohan).  Motion passed.
The CPC reviewed purchase orders and bills.

Ms. Loring made a motion that was seconded by Ms. Morris.

Motion: to approve the purchase order in the amount of $6,700 for engineering services for the Keene Mill foundation restoration project.


Vote:  5 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.

Mr. Tucker made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Keohan.


Motion:  to approve the expenditure in the amount of $2313.00 for legal services.


Vote:  5 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.

Mr. Tucker made a motion that was seconded by Ms. Loring.


Motion:  to approve the expenditures totaling $13,499.84 for the Crossroads for Kids project.

Vote:  5 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 10:08 a.m.
